

Minutes of Meeting of Catwick Parish Council

Wednesday 19th August 2020 7pm

Held via Zoom due to restrictions implemented during the Covid 19 Pandemic

Present Cllrs Val Norton Chair

Linda Samuel

Chris Ulliott

Allison Wilson

Doug Lowes

Casandra Newbold

Clerk Nicki Salvidge

Cllr Norton gave huge thanks to Cllr Samuel for doing such an excellent job in her role as chair and thanked her for remaining on as vice chair. Cllr Ulliott thanked Cllr Norton for stepping up as chair.

1. Apologies

2. Declaration of pecuniary/non-pecuniary interest regarding items on the agenda.

3. Minutes of the last meeting.

Proposed as a true record Cllr Samuel, seconded Cllr Ulliott all agreed.

Letter sent to Mr Bird re instructions for drivers - no response received. No lorries other than those belonging to Mr Smith had been seen down Church Lane.

Response from planning officer regarding Public footpaths read out. Cllr Samuel had also been in touch with the rights of way officer who responded about the barbed wire, which is shortly to be removed, having been put up there reportedly to stop dogs going to the bird pens.

Cllr Samuel spoke of the site to the side of the bridleway being stripped and Cllr Lowes said in his experience this was done prior to an archaeological dig. Cllr Ulliott to speak to a contact. Cllr Norton proposed that a request be sent for notes on the result of the dig being done, seconded by Cllr Lowes and agreed by all.

4. Matters arising

Co-Option- an application has been received by Andrew Lacey which was discussed and all voted in agreement that he be co-opted onto the Parish Council, clerk to arrange paperwork and invite to next zoom meeting.

Planters Cllr Norton has been tending these and received comments that they looking overgrown, it was agreed that a working party be formed in small groups to allow social distancing to re plant and to garden areas around the bus stop on the west of the village. Cllr Norton proposed the purchase of plants to a value of £40 all agreed. Councillors also agreed to donate plants from their gardens. First group to meet Saturday at 11am.

Cllr Newbold questioned if the planter on the Hornsea side of the village to be re built correctly, Cllr Samuel reported that a local builder had quoted prior to the lockdown, Cllr Lowes proposed that the work should be done properly and it was agreed clerk to contact the builder for up to date information.

Cllr Lowes asked if the wall on Rowpit Lane had been repaired, Cllr Samuel reported that it was now rebuilt and that a good job had been made. Cllr Norton reported that the resident was happy. All agreed they are pleased to see a happy outcome.

5. Planning

20/02460/TZA Catwick Conservation area – fell one ash tree Catwick area footpath no 9. All agreed to it being felled, however with conditions that a suitable replacement be put up in its place with protection from being eaten by animals kept in the field.

Cllr Ulliott asked about trees on the verge close to his residence which are overgrowing and being caught by passing vehicles, clerk to report

6. Financial matters

Balance – £3711.43

To Pay

Clerk £90.68 and Keith £30

Cllr Norton also insisted clerk claim for zoom meeting costs

Proposed by Cllr Ulliott seconded Cllr Lowes

7. Correspondence and matters arising from correspondence

Sign for Holderness cottages reported missing, unfortunately this is on private properties and not a council sign, and therefore the Parish Council cannot request its re instalment.

8. Any urgent business

Cllr Lowes reported an increase in HGV Trailers being parked in the layby, clerk to check with highways.

An increase in rubbish along Sandsfield Lane is thought to be being caused by lorries going to Sandsfield landfill site and taking the corners too fast which is causing loss of items from insecure loads, causing hazards to other road users, clerk to report.

Complaint received from resident regarding the noise coming from the quarry area to the rear of Hall Farm believed to be motorbikes scrambling over last few weekends, clerk to look into.

9. Date of next meeting 16th September 2020 via zoom.

Proposed as a true record 16/9/20

